
 

 

Shorefields Parent Newsletter 

14th January 2022 
https://www.shorefields.essex.sch.uk 

Happy new year to you all 

Dates for the diary 

Walton Parents—meet at Walton Pier 24th      

January 9.30 for a social walk with Angela and 

Leane leaving at 9.45 

 

Half term—14th—18th Feb 

A quick reminder to all secondary aged students, please 

remember to continue with the twice weekly lateral flow 

testing.  If you require any more testing kits, please let us 

know. 

Also should any primary aged children/families wish to 

have some testing kits,  they are available, please pop a 

note in the home school book if you would like some. 

We regret to  inform you that we have been advised by Essex County Council to close our hydro pool whilst further      

investigations are carried out, following the discovery of a leak on return from the Christmas holidays.   We are currently 

trying to source community provision for some pupils with hydro stated on their EHCP.  We will update when we have 

further information- our deepest apologies.   

Good news stories 

Pier 1, One of our pupils has been in 3 days this week, after some time off school, another pupil has used 
her Standing Frame every day, another pupil some kneeling, a pupil has really engaged in the story ex-
ploring props independently, another pupil loved splatter painting and giggled. Some lovely manners 
have also been heard - saying Please and thank you. Great work from all in Pier 1. 
 
 
Beach 1 went to Asda last week. They were all super. One pupil walked all the way holding hands, pushed 
the trolley, helped collect and pay for the items.  

Beach 2 all had a turn of cake splat during attention bucket this week  
 
Beach 4 all went to Asda to do the shopping ready for cooking. They made cheese straws! 
 
Sunshine 8 have been going out on the public bus to Pier Avenue. 
 
Beach 1 all enjoyed making milkshakes this week they loved using the whisk  
 
One pupil in Pier 4 went swimming off site, and one pupil has been requesting the toilet.  
 
Most of Beach 3 managed to access the leisure centre to go swimming.  
 

 

 

Unfortunately, Valley Farm have informed us that they have been unable to resolve their technical fault in time for next 
week's swimming lessons.  So, swimming lessons planned for 19/1 and 21/1 will again be cancelled.   They have assured us 
that they aim to resume lessons the following week.   

Sunshine 1/3/4/5 & Beach 1 Swimming Lessons Cancelation  



 

 

For families with children and adults with additional needs and disabilities 

Saturday 5th February 2022 

10.30am—12.30am 

Christ Church URC, Carnarvon Road, Clacton, CO15 6PH 

Messy fun for all the family, parents, siblings and carers 

Crafts, music, interactive sensory story, sensory messy play 

Lunch provided 

Contact Trish Hahn: 01255 483288 

Facebook: Mess Church S.E.N.D / Christ Church URC 

Future dates:  5th February 

 
Sunshine 3 have had much more settled week with full attendance! Also had a great time at Frinton Park.  
 
 
Sunshine 7 has been invaded by aliens!!! 
Pier 3- All joined Music Therapy for the whole session. One student visited the train station this week, an-
other wore his splints for the whole morning. ‘Someone’ has been shouting in class. 

SS5 did excellent writing about their dream jobs for 'Make your dreams come true' day  
 
 
 
 

Coffee morning for Sunshine Classes was brilliant! so good to see all the parents again! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Good news stories—continued 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 School Dinners – w/b 17/1/22 we will be on week 3 of the Autumn Menu. 

 

  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Main Meal 

Option 1 

Sausage roll 

served with 

mash potato 

Spaghetti  

bolognaise 

served with 

garlic bread 

Roast     

chicken, sage 

& onion 

stuffing,   

yorkshire 

pudding & 

roast          

potatoes 

Sweet & 

sour pork 

noodles 

Harry 

Ramsdon 

fillet of fish  

served with 

chips 

Main Meal 

Option 2 

Carbonara 

pasta bake 

Fishcake 

served with 

new potatoes 

Cheesy 

beans in a 

Yorkshire 

pudding, 

parsnips & 

roast          

potatoes 

 

Quorn     

dippers 

served with 

seasoned 

cubed pota-

toes 

Hot dog in a 

roll served 

with chips 

 

 

Vegetables 

Broccoli & 

sweetcorn 

Mixed      

vegetables 

Peas &      

carrots 

Cabbage & 

mixed    

vegetables 

Baked beans  

Salad Bar Salad Bar Salad Bar Salad Bar Salad Bar 

 

 

Dessert/

Pudding 

Homemade 

Jam sponge 

& custard 

Fresh fruit 

pots or angel 

delight 

Homemade 

apple slice & 

custard 

Meringue 

nests filled 

with straw-

berries & 

cream 

 

Mousse & 

homemade 

biscuit 



 

 

TUESDAY, 15 FEBRUARY 

2022 FROM 18:30-20:00                                                                                                           

Private hire of the leisure 

world pools Tuesday 16th 

February from          

6.30pm-8pm. 

flumes open from         

6.45-7.45pm. 

£5.50 per person         

numbers will be limited.  

 

We have private hired   

Playpalz for the evening of 

Saturday 19th February. 

It will be £5.50 per child 

with 1 free carer entry. 

All children and  siblings 

with SEND welcome 

For either of these events if you unable to book on Facebook page Shorefields School PTA And 

Events and would like to go please either email Louise: 

lbennison89@gmail.com or send a note in home school book that can be passed onto her.  

mailto:lbennison89@gmail.com


 

 

Frozen Light Spring Tour at New Woolsey Theatre  

SHOWING FROM THU 17 — SAT 19 FEB 

 

The year is 2065; the people are stifled under an oppressive 

regime made up of all-powerful corporations. We follow a 

group of rebels who live outside the system and believe 

things can change for the better. How can they remind    

people of a time when things were different? When they 

hoped not only to survive but to thrive? Can they bring    

music back to a city where it is needed more than ever? 

 

2065 is a futuristic sensory extravaganza for audiences with 

profound and multiple learning disabilities. Frozen Light are 

specialists in making sensory theatre for adult audiences 

with PMLD and this is there fifth touring production. 

 Are running a DLA clinic on January 27th 10am until 12.30pm via zoom. This will be occurring regularly, if you are 
interested please complete the normal contact form on our website and the helpline will notify you of upcoming 
dates. 
  
This will be a group session talking through the form step by step with guidance on wording. If anyone might           
struggle in a group session 1-1 support can still be offered by one of the team. 

 

 


